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November's President's Message 

Hi Everyone, 

November is a time for Thanksgiving, family and friends. As we move into this       
holiday season, I am thankful to all of you who make our guild so wonderful, a place 
where we can share our love of quilting with each other. 

We have welcomed quite a few new members to our guild recently. Please reach out 
and say hello to these ladies, it's great to meet some new friends. 

Collette Ford has a great speaker and workshop lined up for November. Please think 
about signing up to learn some new ruler work techniques. 

I would also like to encourage you to sign up to white glove at Road to California in 
January. I know it seems so far away, but it will be here before we know it. White 
glove volunteers receive free admission to the show. Please contact me if you'd like 
to volunteer. 

Wishing you all a joyous Thanksgiving and good quilting to one and all! 

Sylvia Williams 

                   NOVEMBER 
 
1 SANDY SCOTT 
2 JAN CONKLIN 
5 LAURA SMALL 
6 LINDA FLYNN 
6 VIKI LEWIS 
20 JO ANNE RUSSELL 
23 DONNA CARTER 
29 ANN TURLEY 
30 MARJ FREDA 
 
Bring a quilt related item for the Birthday drawings table! 



Meetings and Workshops for 2018/2019 
 
November 1        Heidi Stagno presents “Hints for Successfully Quilting Your Quilt” 
You’ve finished piecing your beautiful quilt top. Now you are faced with how to quilt it. Join Heidi, 
owner of Heidi’s Longarm Quilting Center, as she shares the elements she considers when deciding on 
how best to enhance the quilt top through the quilting. 
 
November 3, 2018           Heidi Stagno Workshop: “Rulers, Templates & Stencils” 
 
A little bit of ruler work goes a long way.  Enhance your free-motion and feathers with 
some straight lines. The refined quilting makes the quilt pop! The contrast between                              
the clean straight lines and the movement of the free motion makes for a high end  
show stopping look. 
 
For more information, please contact: Collette Ford, programs1819@cox.net 

NOVEMBER 3       HEIDI STAGNO WORKSHOP INFO. 

Have you wondered what all the hype is about ruler work, but have been hesitant 
to invest in the ruler foot and rulers without knowing how to use them? A lot of 
your questions can be answered at the Rulers, Templates and Stencils workshop 
with Heidi Stagno on November 3, 2018. Thanks to the generosity of Jan at the 
Quilter’s Cottage you can take a “test drive” of the ruler foot and rulers during the 
workshop. Jan will provide two ruler feet, one Bernina sewing machine and Sew 
Steady table (and I’ll provide another machine, table and one set of rulers) so you 
can try the ruler foot and rulers during class. Just prepare your quilt sandwich as 
described in the Workshop Supply List. 

Please email me at programs1819@cox.net if you’d like to enroll in this class. At 
that time, please let me know if you will purchase the rulers from Heidi. Each   
ruler is $24.99. She is offering a 20% discount on the price of the rulers, if you  
pre-order. Please pre-order by October 19th. 

In this workshop Heidi will cover the following skills: 

How to pre-mark (grid) your quilt to accept ruler placement. 

 Selecting the correct refrence lines on the rulers. 

Learn how to hold and move the ruler to ensure proper guiding of the tools. 

 Design options and choosing the right layout for maximum impact. 

 Create secondary designs in a quilt.   

Cross Hatching, Channel Quilting, Pivot and Rotate, Cathedral Window style 
quilting. 

Evenly distribute scallops and spines for feathers on ANY size border. 

Keeping lines straight according to the quilt and stitch in the ditch. 



 
NOVEMBER  MYSTERY QUILT INSTALLMENT—Ann Turley 

 
“Bringing It All Together, Part One” 
 
1. Let’s put 18 of those tone-on-tone rectangles to use this month by sewing one   
 light 2-½” square to one end. Press to the rectangle. 
 
2. Using the Corner Units from October, sew this new section between two    
 matching or coordinating corners.  Use the photo reference and be mindful 
 of placement. You will be making eighteen (18) half-blocks. 
 
That’s it, until January, so you will have plenty of time to finish your holiday     
projects and work on the mystery quilt. 
 
Ann Turley 
 

QUILTS OF LOVE — MaryAnn Cardamon 
 
Thank you to our October donators: 
 
  Linda Palmer - 2 
  Chelley Erickson - 1 
  Nancy Hill - 1 
  Unknown donor - 2 
 

Charlotte Seidman - sent 8 to Redding 



August 2018  

Treasurer's Report 

Income: 

Birthday Drawing              $   46.00 

Cup and a 1/4                     $   40.00 

Membership                        $ 220.00 

Ways and Mean                  $ 485.00 

Workshops/Programs         $ 405.00 

   Total:                              $1196.00 

Expenses:                        

Membership                        $   52.41 

Workshops/Programs         $1313.96 

Newsletter                           $   19.40 

PO Box Rental                    $   82.00 

Pres. exp/storage                $   50.00 

Treasurer Exp/postage        $    6.96     

   Total:                              $1524.73 

 

Betsy Shirkey 

Treasurer 

September 2018  

Treasurer's Report 

Income:                              

Birthday Drawing            $   80.00 

Cup and a 1/4             $   32.00 

Door Prize                   $  21.00 

Membership                     $ 260.00 

Ways and Means              $ 387.00 

Workshops/Programs       $ 325.00 

Total:                                $1105.00 

Expenses: 

Workshops/Programs       $  394.00 

Directory                           $  237.05 

Quilts of Love                   $   73.37 

Quilts of Love                   $   73.37 

Total:                                $  704.42 

 

 

Betsy Shirkey 

Treasurer 



FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD MEETING MINUTES FOR  OCTOBER 4, 2018 
 
The meeting was called to order by Sylvia Williams with the Pledge of Allegiance. She introduced 
the ladies from the El Camino quilt guild with their opportunity quilt. 
 
Collette Ford introduced the guest speaker, Tina Curran.   
 
A break followed Tina's presentation. 
 
Collette gave information about upcoming programs.  January will be a round robin of "What is 
your favorite quilting tool.  January 14 will be a chance to sew for quilts of love at FPUD. 
Tina Rainy talked about a tea she hosted for members wanting to join and/or start a friendship 
group.  Diane Parker is starting a new friendship group and has room for two more members.   
 
Betsy Shirkey gave a treasurer's report and told uS about a Fall boutique that her friendship 
group is hosting o October 19 and 20th. 
 
Sylvia talked about our opportunity quilt being shown at San Diego Quilt show. She also asked 
for volunteers to white glove at Road2Ca, so we can display our opportunity quilt in January. 
 
Mara Woods and Karen Johnston gave a membership report.  
 
Ann Turley explained the directions for the mystery quilt. 
 
Ardis Duhachek gave an update for quilts that were displayed at the Reche school house.   
 
Barbara Vajda thanked members for bringing items to share for the snack table.  Asked people  
to bring a treat for next month.   
 
We had Show and Tell, followed by Cup in a Quarter, the monthly drawing, and the birthday 
drawings.  
 
The next Executive Board Meeting, October 12, 2018 at 10a.m. will be held at Sylvia Williams' 
house. 
 
Meeting Adjourned 
 
Minutes prepared and submitted by Jo Anne Russell 

     



Fallbrook Quilt Guild Executive Board Meeting 
 

October 12, 2018 at the home of Sylvia Williams 10:00am 
 
General- Call to order- Sylvia Williams 
 
Board members present were Sylvia Williams, Collette Ford, Betsy Shirkey, Jan Conklin, Dianne Parker, Mara 
Woods, Karen Johnston and Sandy Scott. 
 
Treasurer's report given by Betsy Shirkey. Betsy discussed the new reimbursement form that will help keep budget 
line  items in clear order. 
 
Ways and Means update, opportunity quilt tickets, etc. We still need to encourage guild members to pick up their  
opportunity tickets. We are planning on taking the opportunity quilt to Road 2 California & will be requesting       
members sign up to white glove for the event. Free admission to Road 2 California white glove volunteers. 
 
Membership report- Current guild membership stands at 90 members. 
 
Programs for 2018-2019; Collette Ford gave a report on workshops. 
 
Compliance officer report; Dianne Parker stated that the raffle report and registration for the new opportunity quilt 
have been filed. Dianne is following up on obtaining our current insurance certificate from SCCQG. 
 
Old business to address; Betsy Shirkey is planning on selling guild boutique items at a Fall Boutique fair on           
October 19 and 20, 2018 
 

New business to address;  
 
Bylaws review and potential changes. The board reviewed potential changes to the current bylaws. This is going to 
be an ongoing and thoughtful effort of review and clarify the current bylaws. When complete, the board will present  
its recommendations to the general membership for approval and a final vote before implementing any changes. 
 
Minutes prepared and submitted by Sylvia Williams 



REMINDER  
 

Next meeting is November  1 at the Fallbrook Community Center.  
 
Don’t forget; 
Name tag 
Show and Tell Quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Birthday Girls door prizes 
 
The Newsletter deadline is the 20th of each month. 
QUILTDLT@AOL.COM — Diane Trappen 

The Village Quilter 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 1704 
Fallbrook, CA 92088 
 
 
 
 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com 
On Facebook—search Fallbrook 
Quilt Guild 


